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Brothers and Sisters, 

 

As 2022 starts to wind down, I think it is a good time for us to reflect on how this year has been. It is a 

time for us to claim our victories and recognize our challenges so we can even claim our challenges by 

learning from them. Socrates said, "The unexamined life is not worth living." If that is so, let's examine 

our life this year and take steps to make 2022 victorious and move into 2023 with a victorious mindset 

and bring comfort to God's heart. 

 

I want to thank everyone who was involved in the recent visit of Dr. [Chuung Sik] Yong to our 

Subregion. We had so many wonderful events in LA and the Bay Area. Dr. Yong was inspired and happy 

and so many received his love and inspiration. 

 

In 2023, True Mother set the date for the opening of Cheon Won Gun on May 6th and the Holy Blessing 

on May 7th. This is despite the difficulties which the Japanese Church is experiencing and this affects our 

Korean movement also. True Mother has said this is the culmination of True Parents' mission on earth. It 

is also a day which our worldwide movement is invited to participate in. 

 

God bless you, 

 

Kevin and Masako Thompson 

 


